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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

on Monday 9th May, 2011, at 7pm 

1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), David Bethune (secretary), Caroline Cruikshank, Wilma Gunn, Bob Kerr, Ian King, John Munro and Alistair Pattullo and Scottish Borders Councillor Vicky Davidson.

[also in attendance: 2 members of the public]

Chairman Gordon Edgar welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillors Tom Combe (treasurer), Graham Easton and Jim Gibson, SBC Councillors Kenneth Gunn and Carolyn Riddell-Carre, PC Roy Brown, and SB Warden C. Mitchell.
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 11th April were approved (proposed: B. Kerr; seconded: A. Pattullo).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda 
none

5) Declarations of interest 
(a) W. Gunn declared an interest in item 7(a)(ii) as a neighbour

6) (a) Lothians and Borders Police 
PC Roy Brown was unable to be present, but submitted a written report, in which he reported that there had been 18 crimes reported since the last meeting, mainly vandalism, of which 8 have been solved.  In addition, there were 6 youth calls, one of which resulted in a seizure of alcohol from under-age drinkers and 6 youths being warned in front of their parents.   The public were warned to be vigilant over fraudulent bank notes in circulation, for which 2 people have been reported.

(b) SB Wardens

Warden C. Mitchell was unable to be present, but submitted a written report on dealing with various complaints relating to dog fouling, a dumped car, and youth patrols.

7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	11/00494/FUL:  22 Heatherlie Terrace: change of use from office and alterations to form dwelling / flat
	Adam A. Scott
	recommended approval

	(ii)
	11/00580/FUL: land NE of 7 Hallidays Park: erection of house with integral garage
	Mrs Tina Marsden
	approved in principle, but consider the detailed plans to be an overdevelopment of the site, and recommend resubmission of an amended plan

	(iii)
	11/00581/FUL: Hawthornbank, 23 Scotts Place: replacement windows
	Mr and Mrs B Hill
	approved in principle, but recommended replacement with windows which had the same visual appearance as those being replaced



[Cllr. V. Davidson arrived at 7.07pm]

(b)  Other planning matters:   none 
8) Reports from SBC Councillors:  (not present – written report submitted, summarised below)
(a) Councillor Gunn: 
(i) described (unsuccessful) attempts to involve local tradesmen in repairs to window at 1 Tower Street;

(ii) reported on various road repairs and white / yellow lining;

(iii) explained reasons for opposing proposed 50mph limit on A708, and encouraged responses via an SBC questionnaire, available on-line;

(iv) is a member of a Scrutiny working group considering commuting, and will report in due course;

(v) reported on action required to deal with ongoing flooding in The Loan and South Port.

(b) Councillor Riddell-Carre: (not present – brief written report submitted, summarised below)
(i) reported progress on “no ball games” signs around Mungo Park statue area;

(ii) suggested Community Councils should respond to the consultation on the proposed A708 50mph limit.
(c) Councillor Davidson: 
(i) described plans for new playpark provision in Bannerfield, adjacent to the allotments, using £8K developer money from Eildon, and some other SBC funding;

(ii) reported that improved seating will be provided up the Fleshmarket Close, and suggested that a garden area could be established there if there was a group willing to take it on;

(iii) reported that the “kissing gate” at the Pringle Park was having to be altered to allow access for children’s buggies;

(iv) encouraged attendance at the Flood Protection Scheme exhibition (in Philiphaugh School, 23/24 May, 9.30am – 9pm);

(v) announced a new Shop Front Improvement grant scheme, which might be able to help properties in Selkirk;

(vi) reported that Scottish Water and SBC were liaising over further work required in South Port to deal with the ongoing flooding problem;  G. Edgar suggested the sluice needs to be lowered;  W. Gunn suggested the problem was related to various old wells and drains which had been lost over the years;  J. Munro suggested there needed to be a new underground drain to take water downhill from the lowest part of the road.

(vii) announced that there will be an exhibition about the forest art project on May 17th, 6-8pm in the Victoria Halls.

I. King requested action on serious water seepage at the top of the Fleshmarket steps;  K. Gunn has already been in contact with Scottish Water over this;  V. Davidson will also follow it up.

OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.30pm)
(a) S. Cook enquired about action to deal with the water seepage problem on the Fleshmarket Steps (see above)
(b) D. Purves

a. asked if there were plans to publish a Selkirk tourist brochure this year;  G. Edgar replied that the Chamber of Trade may do so, but not until next year;  I. King suggested website coverage as an alternative;

b. asked when the Priory Path would re-open;  V. Davidson agreed to try to find out;

c. asked what happened to the proceeds of the sale of Rosebank Quarry;  V. Davidson explained that the proceeds went to SBC, but should now be transferred to the Common Good Fund;

d. reported that he had used e-planning (as suggested at last meeting) to contact SBC Planning Dept re St. Mungo’s Well.

9) Common Good Fund update / report  
(a) No report;  D. Bethune reminded the meeting that the purpose of this agenda item was for the SBC Councillors to bring a regular update report to the Community Council on Common Good matters, and requested that this be adhered to at future meetings.

(b) There was a discussion on the proposed Investment Strategy;  concerns were raised that the proposed strategy may be more appropriate for cash-rich towns, but less appropriate for Selkirk;  we need to make our fixed assets (land, property) work for us in generating income.  It was agreed that L. Neil prepare a draft response to the consultation, and circulate it to Councillors for comment before it is submitted.

(c) It was noted that the Toll Banking is now accepted as a Common Good asset, which opens up the possibility of it being improved.  It was suggested that we ask the public for their ideas.  A. Pattullo noted that there is a Facebook page for this purpose.

(d) L. Neil asked about the status of the Governor’s House, and of the provisional list of Common Good fixed assets.  V. Davidson agreed to find out for the next meeting.

10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	Action

	(a)
	SBC Welfare Advisory Services Review (circulated)
	noted

	(b)
	Scottish Chamber Orchestra poster (circulated)
	noted

	(c)
	Borders Sport and Leisure Trust request for triathlon marshals (circulated)
	noted 

	(d)
	Police questionnaire (circulated)
	G. Edgar to respond

	(e)
	Bike Ride for Haiti (e-mail notification)
	to be passed to Rowland’s

	(f)
	SBCCN Feb minutes and May agenda (circulated)
	noted

	(g)
	request for CC representative on High School Partnership (AGM 30th May)
	A. Pattullo to attend

	(h)
	invitation for 2 reps to attend launch of accessibility guide (17th May, 2-3pm)
	G. Edgar to attend

	(i)
	notification of Shop Front Improvement grant scheme 2011 (circulated)
	noted, with I.King to progress potential for 1TS


11) Reports from Sub-committee: Selkirk Hill Management Group – I. King gave a brief report on the monthly “conversation”.

12) Reports from associated groups: Plattling Twinning Group – J. Munro reported on several private visits, including several Plattlingers planning to be in Selkirk at the Common Riding.  A group from Plattling will be visiting Selkirk from 8-11 September 

13) Report on Evening Study Classes – no report
14) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies


(a) Philiphaugh Community project: A. Pattullo reported that a team of archaeologists from Glasgow University will be conducting a dig at the Philiphaugh battle site on 12-15 and 19-22 May, 9am – 5.30pm.  They are interested in seeing any artefacts held by members of the public, which can be brought to the Waterwheel café during the above times.
12) Other business

(a) A. Pattullo reported that he plans to organise a pre-Common Riding litter pick on Sunday 5th June, and requested assistance from SBC in providing equipment..

(b) G. Edgar reported a successful Walking Weekend, with around 30-40 walkers.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 20th June, 2011 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

The Meeting closed at 8.22pm.
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